
 
 
 
 
 

Vehicle Titling & Registration FAQ on Gov. Ricketts Executive Order on DMV 
Requirements 

 
• Will I get new tags for my vehicle if I register online? 

o Yes, while many county offices are closed to the public, all are still 
processing and mailing registrations at this time. 

 
• Do I have to wait until after the executive order is lifted to renew my license 

plate/registration? 
o No, you can renew your registration online at dmv.nebraska.gov or through 

the mail to your local county treasurer’s office. 
 

• What if I am traveling out of state with expired tags? 
o When traveling out of state with expired tags, we recommend carrying a 

copy of the Governor’s executive order showing they remain valid until 30 
days after the executive order is lifted. 

 
• Can I continue to use my in-transit stickers? 

o Yes, the executive order extends the expiration date for in-transit stickers 
for 30 days until after the executive order is lifted. 

 
• What if I do not have in-transit stickers (purchased privately)? 

o Proof of purchase (properly assigned title and bill of sale), including the 
purchase date, should be carried in the vehicle. 

o The executive order extends the deadline by which titling and registration 
must be completed. 

 
• What if I recently moved counties or have out of state license plates? 

o The requirement to register your vehicle in Nebraska still remains; however, 
the deadline by which this must be completed has been extended until 30 
days after the executive order is lifted. 

o County offices closed to walk-in traffic continue to offer services through 
alternative methods.  Please check with your county to determine what 
options are available. 

 



• What if I recently purchased a vehicle with an out-of-state title and need an 
inspection? 

o While inspections are still required, the deadline by which these must be 
completed has been extended by the Governor’s executive order until 30 
days after the order is lifted. 

o If the vehicle purchase was financed and a lien is required to be noted, 
contact your county treasurer for assistance.  

 
• What if I have financed the purchase of a vehicle and need a title issued and/or 

lien noted? 
o County offices closed to walk-in traffic continue to offer services through 

alternative methods.  Please check with your county to determine what 
options are available.  

 
• If I am not able to register my recently purchased vehicle will there be a penalty for 

late payment of sales tax? 
o No, the Governor’s executive order will waive penalties for late payment of 

sales tax until 30 days after the order is lifted. 
 

• Do I have to wait until after the executive order is lifted to renew my handicap 
parking permit? 

o No, you can renew your handicap parking permit by requesting your health 
care provider to submit your application online at dmv.nebraska.gov. 

 
• What if I need a handicap parking permit? 

o Your health care provider can submit your application online at 
dmv.nebraska.gov. 

 


